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REQUEST FROM THE GOVERNMENT OF HAITI, UNDER ARTICLES 23 AND 24
OF THE INTER AMERICAN DEMOCRATIC CHARTER, FOR ASSISTANCE

FOR ELECTIONS TO BE HELD IN 2005

Permanent Mission of Haiti

to the 

Organization of American States 

MPH-OEA: 119/03b 


The Permanent Mission of Haiti to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the OAS and has the honor to refer to the address delivered by the Prime Minister of Haiti, His Excellency Mr. Gérard Latortue, to the Permanent Council on May 6, 2004, in the course of which he said the following:


“One of the major tasks of my Government is to work resolutely to restore the normal, regular functioning of democratic institutions.  As you can imagine, this entails the organization of free, fair, open, and democratic elections.  In that regard, support from the OAS, in particular from the Special Mission, is very desirable, in accordance with Articles 23 and 24 of the Inter-American Democratic Charter, which establish–and I quote–that ‘[m]ember states, in the exercise of their sovereignty, may request that the Organization of American States provide advisory services or assistance for strengthening and developing their electoral institutions and processes, including sending preliminary missions for that purpose.’  We recognize that the Organization has developed expertise in the electoral field, which will help Haiti to hold elections the results of which will be accepted by all participants.  Once the elections are over, the newly elected president will assume office as early as possible, but no later than February 7, 2006, in compliance with the constitutional cycle for elections.”


In this connection, the Permanent Mission of Haiti formally submits to the General Secretariat of the OAS, under Articles 23 and 24 of the Inter-American Democratic Charter, the request for assistance expressed by Prime Minister Latortue in the context of the sequential elections to be held in Haiti in 2005.


The Permanent Mission of Haiti to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to reiterate to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States the assurances of its highest consideration.
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